SOC Notice Postings

12/3/07: On several occasions earlier in 2007, the CRSP Transmission Business Unit (TBU) had conversations with the CRSP Merchant Energy Management and Marketing Office (EMMO)concerning the transmission system service reservations on the CRSP transmission system for the EMMO to satisfy its statutory requirements to (1) deliver Firm Electric Service to Federal hydropower customers and (2) market excess Federal hydropower, when such power is available.

 

At the time of these conversations, the TBU did not make any postings to the OASIS.  Western's Chief Compliance Officer has since determined that transmission information was improperly disclosed to CRSP Merchant employees pursuant to Western's Standards of Conduct (reference § 5 (b)(3)).  Western will ensure that in the future, this type of information will only be shared pursuant to § 5 (b)(1).

 

CRSP TBU

11/30/07: On Thursday, November 29, 2007 the Colorado River Storage Project (CRSP) Transmission Business Unit (TBU), which is the Transmission Function for CRSP, met with the CRSP Energy Management Marketing Office (EMMO), the Merchant Function for CRSP.  Also involved in the meeting were the CRSP Manager, CRSP Legal Counsel and several members of the CRSP Contracts and Rates Staff.  The topic of discussion at the meeting was the need for the reservation of additional transmission capacity on the CRSP transmission system in order for the EMMO to satisfy its statutory requirements to (1) deliver Firm Electric Service to Federal hydropower customers and (2) market excess Federal hydropower, when such power is available.

The end result of the meeting is that additional firm transmission service needs to be reserved for the EMMO to satisfy its statutory obligations.  These amounts of transmission service, from various Points of Receipt (POR) to Points of Delivery (POD), will be documented in a contractual agreement within the next 30 days.
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